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	HOLY MARTYRS AND PASSIONBEARERS 

BORIS AND GLEB (ROMAN AND DAVID)
   JULY 24, 2016

	EPISTLE
Rom. 10:1-10
Rom. 8:28-39
	GOSPEL
Matt. 8:28-9:1
John 15:17-16:2
	Tone 4

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	5th Sunday after Pentecost. Martyr Christina of Tyre (ca. 300). Holy Martyrs and Passionbearers Boris and Gleb, in Baptism Roman and David (1015). Ven. Polycarp, Archimandrite of the Kiev Caves (1182). 

	Sunday
	Jul 
	24
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy 

	
	
	
	11:15a 
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	Saturday
	Jul
	30
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Jul
	31
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Forefeast of the Procession of the Cross

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	Monday
	Aug
	1
	------------
	Dormition Fast Begins

	Tuesday
	Aug
	2
	10:30a
	Bl. Mka. Olga Prayer Group – Intercessory Prayer

	Saturday
	Aug
	6
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy - Transfiguration

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Aug
	7
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	The Altar Candles are donated by Paulina Masick in loving memory of Tim Masick. Also, by Alice, Karen, Mark and Nick in memory of our loving husband, father and grandfather, Metro Krenitsky. May their Memory be Eternal.
The Sanctuary Candles are donated by Paulina Masick in memory of Tim Masick. May his Memory be Eternal. Also, Alice, Karen and Nick in celebration of Mark Phinney’s Birthday! May God Grand Him Many Years!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Jul 24

Markovich
Rudin
Mytryshyn
Vance
Jul 31
Phelps
Zabela
Balamaci
Helba
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Jul 24

S & D

Hardy
J.

Bilyeu
A.

Norton
M. Nimmer

&

R. Zabela
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Jul 31
D. Pierce
M. Baxtresser
D. Golembiewski
M. Hydock
&

C. Williamson
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Jul 24
SUMMER BREAK
SUMMER BREAK
SUMMER BREAK
Jul 31
SUMMER BREAK
SUMMER BREAK


	DORMITION FAST:  Mark your calendars. The Dormition Fast begins August 1st.

	TRANSFIGURATION: We will celebrate the Divine Liturgy Saturday, August 6th at 9:30am for Holy Transfiguration. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend!

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & baby Barber; Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove;  Zachary Firestone & Bekka Bleinberger;  Julie Flick; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & baby Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski;  Cathy Tatusko;  Andrea Ticich;  and Don & Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate) and Archimandrite Athanasy;  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph, and her husband’s nephew, Jonathan;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy, and friends Ellen & Sherrie Garrett;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Sharon Sielinski’s friend, Nichole, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	THANK YOU: to all who have welcomed my father, Protodeacon, Basil, into our parish family and who helped him in so many ways, to realize this as his second home.  We truly appreciate your love, concern and prayers on his behalf and for us as we mourn his passing.  Thanks especially to all who were able to come for his memorial service on Tuesday evening, for singing, serving and for bringing/making food, setting up, and cleaning up afterward.  With love in Christ, Fr. Gregory and family. 

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Protodeacon Basil Safchuk fell asleep in the Lord in the early morning of July 14th. Please remember him, Father Gregory, Matushka Alexandra and their family in your prayers.

	COLLECTIONS FOR BACK-TO-SCHOOL BACKPACKS:  TODAY until Sunday, July 31st, St. Mark will collect funds to supply between 40 and 50 backpacks to Montgomery County Public School (MCPS) children in need.  More than one third of County students (over 50,000) qualify for meal assistance, and their families struggle to provide basic necessities. Last year this program provided 19,000 backpacks filled with school supplies.  Each of your $10 gifts will fill one child's needs, and help to expand the program's coverage.  All funds collected at St. Mark in excess of $500 will in turn be donated to support Stepping Stones Shelter’s own back-to-school assistance efforts. Every dollar counts, so please give generously!  Look for the special collection basket following Liturgy and make checks out to St. Mark, earmarked “Back-To-School Backpacks”. Thank you!  For more information, please contact Skip Mersereau.

	FOCA NATIONAL STOCK AWARDS:  It's that time of year again for FOCA National Stock Awards!  6 tickets for only $5.  Prizes range from $50 to $300. The drawing will be at the FOCA National Convention in Chicago this July.  Please see Mark or Karen Phinney or George Freimann after Liturgy. Thanks for your support for FOCA National Scholarships!

	HELP NEEDED: A woman whose husband died recently needs a small living space.  She is willing to exchange her skills in providing care-giving for an older person and/or education for children with special needs, for a room.  She has lived in this country for nine years, speaks good English (with a Russian accent) and is seeking American citizenship.  If you can help in any way, please contact Lyuba Markova at (240) 760-8579.

	MAKE A DIFFERENCE FOR LIFE!  If you have extra time and are a good listener, consider becoming a daytime volunteer counselor at the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center.  Last year, counselors at the center helped 91 women contemplating abortion to choose life.  Training consists of 8 classes held on Mon/Thurs from 7-10PM on July 28, August 1, 4, 8, 11, 15, 18, 22.  For details, call Jackie Stippich, Exec. Director at 301-963-6223.

	PRAYER REQUEST:  Matthew Jones will be studying abroad in Moscow, Russia from July 9th to August 12th.  Please pray for his health and safety.  Thank you, Renee Zabela

	WASHINGTON NATIONALS “FAITH DAY” BASEBALL EVENT will take place on Saturday, August 27th at 1:05 PM at Nationals Park.  The baseball game vs. the Colorado Rockies will be followed by postgame performances from local area church choirs, as well as testimonials by the Nationals players.  To obtain a group discount, St. Mark needs at least 13 interested individuals.  Discounted ticket prices (per seat) cost as follows, with block seating to be determined by group consensus:  Right Field Terrace= $15; Upper gallery= $19; Outfield Reserved= $33; LF/RF Corner= $35.   If interested, please contact Sharon Sielinski by Sunday, July 31st at: admin@stmarkoca.org with your preferred section and ticket quantity.  Looking forward to a great day of fellowship at the ballpark!

	2016 BAZAAR LUCKY DRAW DONATIONS:  It may seem early but it’s time to start thinking about the 2016 Bazaar.  Please begin asking your favorite grocery stores, boutiques, theaters or restaurants for donations to our annual bazaar. Personal gifts or cash will also be accepted, which will be used to purchase gift cards. Also, if you have a talent like knitting, embroidering, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, it would be appreciated immensely. Remember to note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Feel free to contact Lucky Draw chairperson, Vicky Jacobsen, with questions or for suggestions at: jacobsen.vicky@gmail.com. Donations can be given to any Jacobsen or Prose family member, just let them know it's for the LUCKY DRAW.  Thank you all for all your help and support.  -Vicky Jacobsen

	BAZAAR CHRISTMAS/GIFT TABLE: We will be accepting high-quality homemade Christmas and gift items for this table.  If you do woodworking, candle or soap making, embroidery, needlework, knitting, crocheting, pysanky eggs or any other similar crafts, please consider making something for this table.

	SHOWER TO THE PEOPLE, a mobile shower truck providing showers and hygiene items to the homeless, experienced a massive amount of attention worldwide this past week. The FOCUS mobile shower truck was featured in a short video posted by NowThis to Facebook and it went viral with over 47 million views! 
If you have not seen the video, you can check it out on the FOCUS North America's Facebook page here: https://www.facebook.com/FOCUSNorthAmerica 
To learn more about Shower to the People, volunteer opportunities, or to donate visit: http://www.showertothepeople.net.

	SS. PETER & PAUL BAZAAR: Mark your calendars! Ss. Peter and Paul Orthodox Church of Potomac, MD, will hold their 33rd annual Middle Eastern Bazaar on September 23 – 26, 2016. Authentic Food, Music, Tours and Kids Activities! Bring the whole family! For more information and hours: http://www.peterpaulpotomac.org/bazaar.html.

	[image: image1.png]



COLORING CORNER


